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Thank You...

to all those who have attended any 2007 Village of Dexter Council Meetings or  any Scio Township Trustees Meeting.   Your active participation in attending these “Anti-Annexation Meetings” is truly a difference maker in our attempt to remain part of Scio Township and to avoid becoming part of the Village of Dexter or a future City of Dexter.  Those

of you who attend should not feel in any

way pressured to do more than listen and

watch attentively.  However, by standing

up and volunteering to speak during any

“public comment” agenda items, you are

making a powerful statement.  Even one

sentence, such as, “I am <name> and I

live at <address> and I want to say that

I am opposed 100% to any attempts by

the Village of Dexter to annex adjacent

properties including mine.  Thank you.”

would do wonders to keep our interests

in front of the two political bodies who

together control our destiny.  If one or

two affected residents spoke using words

similar to the above at each meeting for

the forseeable future (until the threat of

annexation is eliminated), it would be a

constant reminder to those two bodies that our message should not be ignored.

Our Position Statement:

“WE WILL NOT AGREE TO BE ANNEXED INTO THE VILLAGE, UNLESS WE DECIDE THE BENEFITS TO US OF JOINING THE VILLAGE OUTWEIGH THE COSTS.  UNTIL SUCH TIME OCCURS, WE WILL NOT AGREE TO BE ANNEXED.  WE INTEND TO VIGOROUSLY FIGHT THIS ANNEXATION ATTEMPT AT EVERY TURN AND AT EVERY LEVEL BY ALL MEANS NECESSARY, BOTH LEGAL AND POLITICAL.”

Volunteers Are Still Needed:

Volunteers are still needed to attend future Village of Dexter Council Meetings and Scio Township meetings.  A special “Thank You” is extended to those who have taken the time to attend previous meetings.  Suggestion: If you attend a meeting, please send a quick note to any Steering Committee Member  

mentioning if the “1981 Promulgation Annexation Policy” was discussed.

HOW CONFIDENT ARE YOU THAT DEXTER AND/OR SCIO WILL MAKE THE CORRECT DECISION(S) FOR US?

Can We Trust the Village of Dexter on the Annexation Issue?

The OFFICIAL POSITION of the Village of Dexter is: “To postpone indefinitely the consideration of the 1981 Promulgation agreement and if/when the topic comes up for consideration, the appropriate Baker Heights and Bates Farms parties will be so informed.“  (Source:  Dexter Village Council Minutes of March 12, 2007.)  We have attended every Village Council meeting since early Spring 2007 to learn and to listen.  Their continued refusal to permanently strike down the “1981 Promulgation of Annexation Policy” and to once and for all assure us they have no plans to annex our several properties has dragged on for months through numerous meetings.  We want them to disavow all annexation attempts on our properties, but they can not bring themselves to stand down.

Can We Trust Scio Township on the Annexation Issue?  

We are part of Scio Township and we do

wish to remain so.  We have been closely

working with Scio Township Trustees.

We have attended joint public meetings

where the annexation issue has come up

and where the Harvest Valley (Sloan-Kingsley) 425 Development plan has

been discussed.  Will the Harvest Valley

plan trump our annexation situation?  If

Scio Township sees Harvest Valley as a

solution to some of their problems, they

may inadvertently be playing into the

hands of the Dexter Village Council.  We

need to point out the hidden dangers and

costs to the Township residents should the 425 agreement come into existence.

Anti-Annexation Petition:

We are thinking it might be time to redo

the Anti-Annexation Petition since not

everyone of the 104+ affected property

owners have signed the Spring 2007

edition of this petition.  We may need

to update the wording of the petition

and, at the very least, get the signature of

every one of the affected property owners

who are against annexation (this should

be 100% of those at risk!) onto this new  petition.  Your opinions are welcome on

this topic.  Contact any Steering Committee Member with your ideas.

Septic Tank Survey:

We need to re-survey all the homes in

the affected (by annexation) area.  Since

the Spring 2007 Septic Tank Survey was

taken, many homeowners have had their

septic tanks serviced.  It is important to

have a record of the status of each of our

homes' septic tanks and fields in order to

be able to show a history of attention to

the health of our septic systems.  Should

you wish not to participate in this survey,

that is understandable.  In this case, we

urge you to have your septic tank and

system serviced.  Then let us know so

that we may update your Septic Tank Survey.  We will inform all homeowners

during each Winter as to the status of

their septic tank system with the intent of

reminding you when it is time to schedule

a service call.  There was scant interest in

obtaining group discount rates since no one company was the clear “winner” in

the responses we received this Summer.

Bates Farms Condominium Association Annual Summer Picnic:

The 2007 Bates Farms Condominium

Association Annual Picnic was held on

September 9 and was well attended by

about sixty individuals, including Mark

Ouimet (District One Commissioner on the Washtenaw County Board of Commissioners), and James Dries and Charles Ream, both Scio Township Trustees.  Given the turnout, and having present a quorum count of Bates Farms residents, Hobey Bates, Bates Farms Condominium Association President, held an impromptu election for vacancies on the board.  After the candidates names were announced, a motion was made to unanimously elect them to the board.  A voice vote was taken and there were no objections.  The newly elected Bates Farms Board of Directors are Hobey Bates, Bonnie Stowe, Barb Stephenson, William Bulley, and Chuck Hughes.  Mark Roberts made a brief speech and call for volunteers at upcoming Village and Township meetings.

Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request:

Mark Roberts and Mike Nestor worked

on careful wording of this Summer's Freedom of Information Act request which was presented to the Village of

Dexter Council at their meeting on August 27, 2007.  With a great deal of reluctance, the Dexter Village Council agreed to comply with our request.  As a result of this major victory, we now have in our possession two letters regarding legal opinions as to the viability of the “1981 Promulgation Annexation Policy”.  The Dexter Village Council's lawyer,  Steve Estey, was “on the fence” not quite willing to admit that the “agreement” was

unenforceable.  Scio Township's lawyer,

Bill Fahey, was much more definitive in

his opinion that the “agreement” was not

enforceable.  More to the point, this 1981 policy document was most definitely not an agreement in any legal sense.  Our congratulations, and our thanks, go to Mark and Mike for their hard work on

winning this victory for all of us!

Dexter School Board news:

After we learned about the effort

on the part of the Village of Dexter Council to drill test water well(s) on the Dexter High School property, your steering committee went into action.

Mike Nestor suggested it might make a powerful statement to the Dexter School Board if we could present them with written evidence of the  positions and opinions of the affected home owners near the High School property.  After a week's worth of phone calls and email messages, we were able to present to the School Board about fifty statements from affected residents in Bates Farms and others along Parker Road, Shield Road, Dexter-Chelsea Road and Baker Road.  The response was overwhelmingly against the drilling and the possibility of a municipal well for Dexter at the High School.  As a result of this campaign, the School Board decided to amend their contract with the Village of Dexter so that Dexter would agree to pay for all the costs of hookup and repair to the local infrastructure should any home owner's well water be compromised.  The original contract from April 2007 expired in mid September.  A newly negotiated contract with the Village of Dexter will likely take months to achieve especially considering the School Board's current focus on the upcoming School Board election and the school bond proposal.  It is unlikely that Dexter will be drilling further test wells on the High School property until next Spring (2008), if then.  This is another small victory in our efforts to restrain the Village of Dexter Council's appetite for more and more of our land, money, water, and our very livelihoods.

Additional Sources of Information:

Additional information about the Village of Dexter may be located at:

www.villageofdexter.org
· Reference Desk
· Agenda  and Minutes
· Village Ordinances
· Village Maps
Additional information about Scio Township may be located at:

www.twp.scio.mi.us
· Administration
· Tax and Assessing
· Ordinances
Information about the Board of Education of the Dexter Community Schools may be located at:

web.dexter.k12.mi.us/schoolboard/sbinfo.html
· Calendar of Meetings (PDF)
· Approved Minutes
· Upcoming Meetings Agendas (PDF)
Tell Us What You Think…..

This publication is a tool to keep you informed about the issues affecting us.  We encourage you to provide us with your feedback.  In addition, we encourage you to volunteer.  Let us know if this publication proves to be a valuable resource for you.
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